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December 19, 2017 David L. Rieser
david.rieser@klgates.com

VIA EMAIL AND REGULAR MAIL T+1312 807 4359

Mr. Steven Kaiser

Mr. Leo Chingcuanco

Office of Regional Counsel

Region 5

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
77 W. Jackson Blvd. (C-14J)

Chicago, IL 60604-3590

Re: USS Lead Superfund Site - Requests for Opportunity to Confer

UAO for Zone 2 Remedial Action, CERCLA Docket No. V-W-18-C-001

UAO for Zones 2 and 3 Interior Removal Action, CERCLA Docket No. V-W-18-C-
002

Dear Steve and Leo:

| am writing on behalf of the following respondents to the above Unilateral Administrative Orders
(“UAQSs”): the Atlantic Richfield Company, the Chemours Company, FC, LLC, E.l. Du Pont de
Nemours and Company and United States Metals Refining Company (“ASAOC Respondents”)
to request an opportunity to confer pursuant to Paragraph 11 of both UAOs. Although the UAOs
require the conference to be held no later than five days after this request, per our discussions
and due to the holidays we are not available to meet the week of December 26. We request that
we schedule the conference to be held in Chicago on January 5, 2018. We understand that as a
result of the date of the conference, the effective date of the UAO will be January 16. While the
ASAOC Respondents plan to meet with you collectively, some of these companies may want
the opportunity to meet with you individually on that same day.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

David L. Rieser

K&L GATES LLP
70 W. MADISON ST. SUITE 3100 CHICAGO IL 60602
T+1312372 1121 F+1 312 827 8000 kigates.com
301371121 v3
fdgates.com



cc: Annette Lang
Sparsh Khandeshi,
Bernard Reilly
Michael Elam
Doug Reinhart
Patricia McGee
Jason Hughes
David Wallis
Ben Lippard



